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Minutes of the Meeting of Inverurie Community Council (ICC)
Held in St Mary’s Centre, Inverurie on
Monday 18th June 2018 at 8.00pm

	

Present: Josh MacRae(Chair),George Petrie (Vice Chair), John Smith (Secretary),
Jane Summersgill (Treasurer) Fiona Peebles, Archie Peebles, Ron Reid, Mike Hebenton, John Sangster, Steve Russell, Rae Jardine, Heather Watt, Colin Wood

In attendance:, Cllr Baillie,  Cllr Ewenson, Cllr Whyte, Cllr Berry, 

Apologies: Martin Auld, Alison Auld


Minutes of Meeting  21st May 2018

Proposed:   Colin Wood    Seconded: Jane Summersgill
   

Matters Arising

Mc Donalds planning application – Inverurie Advertiser reported ICC objected to the application, which it did not. Fiona thinks this should be corrected it was felt by the meeting that too much time had lapsed.			                                                                                          			
 Insurance – Ron contacted Zurich. A policy is in place. Apparently paid by Highland Council, though Aberdeenshire Council may also have paid a premium.  Ron confirmed that Aberdeenshire Council had paid the premium.                          

Chair’s Report

Josh welcomed all Community Councillors to the meeting

Josh thanked all members that have put their trust in him as the new chair for the next year
He stated that before the next meeting in August he would be meeting with each Community Councillor to discuss the way forward for Community Council

Josh thanked Ron for all the work he had put in to Community council as chair over the last two years and also thanked all outgoing Community councillors  
														


Secretary’s Report

John had sent all correspondence via email before meeting

Josh asked for contact details for all Community Councillors			John to action  



Treasurer’s Report

Archie provided current financial details.   Balance is £4162.00 less £35.00 for trophy and £154 for Laptop . Balance now is £3973.80

Police Report


Report was emailed before meeting



Councillors Report

Cllr Whyte informed the meeting that there will be re zoneing of local school areas next year.

There is nothing else to report.


Community Council Projects

Heritage Trail – no further progress at present

Tapestry – no further progress at the moment.

Twinning –    Fiona gave a report on the Ceilidh night and various events that took place. Fiona would like to thank all the support that the local business’s  gave and the warm welcome that the town gave to the visitors.


Planning Matters

No others of note.

AOCB

Archie informed the meeting that an invite was sent to all Inverurie and distract councillors to visit the men’s shed and would like to thank to Cllr Whyte for her visit.

A presentation was made to Mary Simpson to mark her retirement from Inverurie Community Council and thank her for all her work that she has gave to Inverurie over many years.









[bookmark: _GoBack]Next Meeting –  Monday 20th August 7.15pm at St Mary’s Centre Church Hall.


Meetings in 2018 - /20 Aug/17 Sep/15 Oct/19 Nov/17 Dec



Page 3

image1.wmf

